
Diary dates  

April 26-29      Year 5/6 Camp 

Mon April 25      ANZAC Day holiday  

Thu Apr 28      School Tour 2017 preps 9.15am 

Tue May 17      UNSW Digital Technology Testing 

Mon May 23      Curriculum Day 

Tue May 31      UNSW Science Testing 
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Principal News 
Welcome back to term two. I hope you all enjoyed the two week break from school. Students have been telling me about 

all the wonderful holidays they have been having ï lucky them! The term has started smoothly with everyone settling back 

into their routines.  We have a number of student teachers joining us to complete their school placements this term. They 

will be working in most year levels. Please welcome them if you see them around the school.  

 

Our Easter Parade and raffle went really well. We had a beautiful afternoon and the decorated hats looked fantastic. Well 

done to families for all the effort you put in on these. Congratulations to all of our Easter raffle winners. We hope you 

enjoyed the chocolate and other goodies in the baskets.  Donations from our school community 

made our Easter raffle quite special so thank you all!! 

 

ANZAC DAY HOLIDAY ï MONDAY 25TH APRIL ï A reminder to parents that the 

ANZAC DAY holiday is coming up in a couple of weeks. Please make note of the date.  A group 

of year six students will be attending the ANZAC DAY service next Tuesday to represent our 

school.  Poppies and other merchandise are on sale at the school office if you would like to 

support the ANZAC DAY appeal. 

 

FACEBOOK ï Parents are reminded that Facebook requires everyone to be at least 13 years old before they can create an 

account. As such, none of our students are old enough to have a Facebook account. As part of our internet use policy, we 

teach students about cyber safety and the appropriate use of the internet. Likewise, we encourage students to hand any 

phones into teachers at the beginning of the day and collect them before leaving. If children need to contact parents during 

the day, they should come to the office and speak with Mrs. Shaw who will arrange this. In the current era of technology, 

there are many platforms where children can engage in communication with others and access many programs and 

applications.  This is strictly controlled at school.  We encourage parents to monitor their child at home to ensure that they 

are using devices appropriately to ensure their safety. 

 

BUILDING WORKS ï Several school maintenance works were carried out in the holidays which was great. Our hall roof 

and other exterior walls were repaired whilst there were no children around. Temporary fencing was removed which 

enables our bike enclosure to be put back into service. 

 

EXTEND SCHOOL HOLIDAY PROGRAM ï óEXTENDô, our before and after school care provider, ran a holiday 

program during the recent school break. This was well supported by the school community so should be offered during 

future holiday periods.  Parents are reminded that regular before and after school care is available from 7am to 9am then 

3.30pm to 6pm. If you would like more information about this, please collect a brochure from the school office. 

 

HALL HIRERS and ACTIVITIES ï I would like to bring to your attention several activities that are run in our school 

hall out of school hours. Zumba offers classes on Monday and Wednesday nights and Saturday mornings for all mums and 

dads who want to get fit in a fun way! On Tuesday nights we have a Karate program and on Sunday mornings we have a 

Kelly Sports program for pre-school age children. For more information about these programs, please visit our school 

office. 

 

LUNCHTIME PROGRAMS ï Students are being offered a range of lunchtime programs once again this term. Activities 

from art club, choir, drama, board and card games are offered by teachers on different days. Teachers inform students 

about these programs at the beginning of each term. 

 

Thu June 2          School Tour 2017 preps 9.15am 

 

Term Dates 2016 

T2 ends 24th June 

T3 begins 11th July 

T3 ends 16th September 

T4 begins 3rd October 

T4 ends 20th December     

ANZAC DAY HOLIDAY ï MONDAY 25TH APRIL 



 

 

 

NAPLAN ASSESSMENT- Our year 3 and year 5 students will be participating in the 

annual NAPLAN assessments on May 10th, 11th and 12th.  

 

YEAR 5 AND 6 CAMP ï Our senior camp to Cave Hill Creek will take place from 

Tuesday 26th April until Friday 29th April. Staff have visited this new venue and are 

extremely enthusiastic about the facilities and venue.  

 

SCHOOL TOUR Thursday 28th April ï A school tour will be offered for parents of 

preps due to begin school next year. If you know anyone who may be interested in this, 

please invite them to call the school office to book in for the tour ï Phone 9795 2477. 

 

ENROLMENTS FOR 2017 ï Enrolments are now being taken for 2017. If you have a child due to start school next year, please 

collect an enrolment pack from the school office.  

 

ICY POLES AND FREDDO FROGS ï Icy-poles will again be on sale this term until we run out of current stock. We have ordered 

Freddo frogs to sell over the colder months and these will be available once the order is delivered. 

 

Liz Watkins ï Principal 

Have a lovely weekend!

Students certainly enjoyed their swimming 

lessons last term. 

PRINCIPAL PROBLEM SOLVER 
 

Question is:  ANZAC DAYðwhat words are represented by the ANZAC acronym? 

 

Answer is: _____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Studentôs Name: ________________________________________________________________ 
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Extend OSHC at MPS 
 

Hello everyone, 

 

I hope you all had enjoyable relaxing Easter break.  As most of you are aware, we had a holiday 

program right here in MGPS, which went really well. It was packed with lots of exciting activities 

including incursions and excursions. 

 

During the first week of the program we loved making assorted sandwiches with their own choice of 

fillings.  We played bingo to get to know each other and had a lot of fun making Mr. Egg heads using 

dough and cooking them in the oven.  Our excursion to Inflatable World was lots of fun and an 

incursion by Mini Athletics gave us an opportunity to challenge ourselves. Our secret agent laser maze 

was one of their favourite games. It was such fun that we continually explored it for next couple of 

days. 

 

In the second week we extended our creativity by making natural canvases, and dioramas. Our trip to 

the Zoo was fantastic as was our Hula Hoop incursion which involved lots of tricky moves. Our master 

chefs cooked yummy cake and hokey pokey biscuits. Our science experiment involved building the 

strongest bridge they could.  This was a quite a challenge for the teams.  We also played capture the 

flag, bollyball, basketball and many party games. 

 

This week we will be exploring leaf art using clay and fruit faces. For Story Time Lillian from 

Wheelers Hill library will be visiting and there will be many physical games such as dodge ball, ball 

tiggy and the parachute games 

 

.  

Kind Regards   

Meena 

 

 

 

The Program activities for next week are: 
 

Monday 18th of April   

Art and craft: Leaf painting 

 

Tuesday 19th of April 

Cooking: Milk Cake ((Indian delight) 

 

Wednesday 20h of April 

Puzzle contest 

 

Thursday 21th of April 

Number Soccer 

 

Friday 22nd of April 

Scavenger hunt 

 

 

To check out whatôs on visit our website at extend.com.au and book via the Parent Portal. 
 

 
 



 
 


